Western Massachusetts Library Advocates

Board of Directors Meeting

MLS Whately Office

August 18, 2011

Call to Order: 2:15

Present:  D. Bruneau, E. Poulin, L. Kleindienst, S. SanSoucie, B. Isman, J. Craig,

J. Ramsay, J. Resnick

REPORTS
Secretary, Minutes of June 23, 2011, L. Kleindienst.

Motion to Accept: J. Ramsay, E. Poulin.  Passed with one abstention.

Treasurer, Report as of August 18, 2011, S. SanSoucie.

Motion to Accept:  J. Resnick, D. Bruneau.

Discussion of distribution of remainder of contributions to the Drivers Collection followed.  There were 7 drivers at the time- July 1, 2011 - Optima assumed delivery duties.  Division of the Balance would make the final gift a bit under $200. 

Motion that the amount of the gift for each driver be rounded up to $200.00 which is to be drawn from the WMLA Treasury.

L. Kleindienst, J. Craig.  Unanimously passed.

President, D. Bruneau

T. Golinski-Foisy contacted Chris Lindquist of Westfield Athenaeum and he has agreed to join the Board as a Director beginning in October.  He will replace L. Coakley.  L. Kanus' term is also coming to an end.   Several names suggested - Pat McLeod, D. Paquette, N. Hahn.  E. Poulin volunteered to contact them to see if they might be willing to serve.  There is also question of whether Mary Lac Senecal will be leaving.  Likely several openings need to be filled to bring Board to 12 members.  L. Kleindienst recommended slots be filled by actively employed librarians. 
CURRENT BUSINESS
· Big E Ticket:  168 tickets were distributed which included some libraries with branches.  J. Resnick managed the db record.  J. Ramsay will get the data to the Big E.  D. Bruneau will send out a reminder to libraries that they need to actively thank the Big E and let people know that the tickets were a donation facilitated by WMLA.  Credit should also be given to the Southwick PL for suggesting that WMLA administer this activity.  WMRLS used to do this. 
· Merger Process:  Word has been received that the merger has been approved.  However, some documentation appears to be missing, i.e. full residential addresses of Board members.  In addition, one check for $10.00 was returned.  S. SanSoucie is returning check and requested information to Parker & O'Grady for them to resolve the discrepancies.   Name change and necessary corollary changes to the Bylaws will need to be approved at the Annual Meeting in October.
· Annual Meeting, October 5, 2011:                                                                          E. Poulin has confirmed T. Corbett as guest speaker with an honorarium of $100.00.  Business meeting will be held from 10 to 11 and speaker will be at 11ish after a brief break.   Presentation to D. Floyd will be held at start of meeting.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
      L. Kleindienst will submit reservation for MLS Whately meeting room for     

      October  5, 2011.  She will also prepare a flyer for distribution electronically and 

      snail mail delivery.  J. Craig will get information to PVAAL.    

      Plans for lunch will be solidified at next meeting.
· 50th WMRLS Anniversary Party:  on the recommendation of the Planning Committee, Apollo Grill in Easthampton will be the site of the party on December 1, 2011.  A snow date for the following week, December 8, was recommended.  Festivities will begin at 5 with a cocktail hour and a buffet style food service at 6.  Rep. John Scibak to be invited to act as emcee.  Invitations will be sent to all our legislators which L. Kleindienst volunteered to create.   Event will be billed as 50th WMRLS Anniversary and Celebration of Western Massachusetts Library Cooperation. Apollo Grill said charge per person would be $15 without open bar.  Cost will be $20.00 for members of WMLA and $25.00 for non-members.  WMLA will cover legislators' cost.  L. Kleindienst will also do a save the date flyer/card with E. Poulin doing a blurb for guest speaker T. Corbett.
NEW BUSINESS 
WM Representation of MLS and MBLC:  At the last mtg of the Board, discussion of lack of communication from MLS was noted and D. Bruneau said she would send letter to Greg .  To date she has not done this.  However, of even greater concern is the lack of WM representation on either MLS or MBLC.  Eric Poulin's term on the MLS Board is coming to an end and he is not sure if he will continue.  A list of possible candidates to fill expiring terms was distributed and there are only 4 WM candidates on that list.  Fifteen individuals currently sit on the MLS Board, 12 of whom are from the Eastern part of the state with concentration from Essex and Suffolk Counties.  As for the MBLC Board, which has 9 member seats, 7 are from the greater Boston area and there is no WM representation.  It is clear that WM representation is either extremely limited or non-existent.  However, it should be noted that Central MA, South Shore - Cape & Islands lack voice as well.  What can be done?
1. D. Bruneau will contact Sal Genovese & Greg Pronevitz (Chr of MLS Board & Dir. of MLS) indicating she is considering submitting her name as a candidate for the MLS Bd., but that she cannot find any information about positions and the process of appointment anywhere on the MLS blog, nor can she find ByLaws for MLS anywhere online or meeting reports.  The hope here is that they will be prodded to post ByLaws, minutes, etc. on a regular basis.
2. WMLA Board will support whatever E. Poulin decides about another term on MLS.

3. WMLA will create a pool of MBLC/MLS candidates.  J. Resnick's name has already been put out for the MBLC.  J. Ramsay turned down an approach in 2010 due his new responsibilities.  However, he was recently asked about giving a reference for another candidate. (ACTUALLY IT WAS SOMEONE WHOSE NAME HAD BEEN PUT FORTH WHO ASKED IF WOULD AGREE TO BE A REFERENCE)
4. E. Poulin will put out a reminder on the One Blog that MLS is looking for candidates for their Board.  Can also go to listserv.

5. Establish a subcommittee from WMLA Board who will attend the Fall MLS Open Houses and consistently voice concern about lack of representation, lack of transparency, lack of MLS Board activity reporting, and lack of access to MLS Bylaws.

6. Encourage/invite legislators to attend MLS Fall Open Houses.

7. Use listserv to encourage attendance at the MLS Fall Open Houses.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Membership, B. Isman

Bonnie distributed a list of Founding Members, however, it appears that some names were left off.  She will revisit and edit.  The October Annual Meeting will mark the start of the new membership year.  She passed around a new trifold  membership form which the Board reviewed favorably.  In addition, she also distributed membership and dues structures data which she had compiled from a number of professional organizations along with the Friends of WMRLS structure and proposed structure for WMLA.  After some discussion, the following structure was approved:

Library Champion             $                     150

Business/Institution           $                     100

Friends/Library Group      $                       50
Family/Household             $                      50

Individual                          $                      25

Student/Retiree                 $                      10

Open                                             any amount
Electronic Outreach, J. Resnick

Working on keeping the One Blog active and up-to-date.  J. Ramsay asked if there was a way to count hits.  Jan said she was not sure, but would look into it.  J. Craig suggested adding links to educational opportunities.
NEXT Meeting:  Sept. 22, 2011   2:00PM  @ GCC

ADJOURNMENT:   4:47

Secretary

Lynn Kleindienst
Lynn Kleindienst
